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Brothers, Sheila C

From: Farrell III, Herman D
Sent: Monday, April 23, 2012 12:13 PM
To: Brothers, Sheila C
Cc: Debski, Elizabeth A; Ederington, Josh; Effgen, Susan K; Geddes, James; Jasper, Samuel J; 

Kilgore, Michael W; Larson, Susan; Lee, Brian D; Swanson, Hollie; Collins, Lisa P; Bastin, 
Sandra P

Subject: RE: New Cmte Item (SAOSC)_Proposed Name Change to Dept of Nutrition and Food 
Science

Dear Sheila: 
 
The SAOSC convened this morning and voted 5-0 (with one abstention) to endorse the proposal to change the name of 
the Department of Nutrition and Food Sciences to the Department of Dietetics and Human Nutrition. James Geddes, a 
member of the SAOSC, acted as facilitator for this proposal.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Herman Farrell, SAOSC Chair 

From: Brothers, Sheila C 
Sent: Friday, March 09, 2012 10:35 AM 
To: Farrell III, Herman D 
Cc: Debski, Elizabeth A; Ederington, Josh; Effgen, Susan K; Geddes, James; Jasper, Samuel J; Kilgore, Michael W; 
Larson, Susan; Lee, Brian D; Swanson, Hollie; Collins, Lisa P; Bastin, Sandra P 
Subject: New Cmte Item (SAOSC)_Proposed Name Change to Dept of Nutrition and Food Science 

Good afternoon, Herman. There is a new item ready for review by the Senate's Academic Organization and Structure 
Committee (SAOSC), to change the name of the Department of Nutrition and Food Sciences to the Department of 
Dietetics and Human Nutrition. The proposal is attached here and can also be found at 
http://www.uky.edu/Faculty/Senate/committees_councils/standing_committees/academic_organization_structure.htm
.   
  
Sandra Bastin is your contact for this proposal. 
  
This is tentatively scheduled to be reviewed by the Senate Council on Monday, April 2, and by the Senate on Monday, 
April 9. Therefore, I’ll need the determination of your committee no later than Tuesday, March 27. If this proposal 
requires a longer review period, please let me know and I will adjust the agenda scheduling. 
  
If you have any questions or requests, please don’t hesitate to let me know. 
  
Thank you,  
Sheila   
  
  
  
Sheila Brothers 
Staff Representative to the Board of Trustees 
Office of the Senate Council 
203E Main Building, ‐0032 
Phone (859) 257‐5872 
http://www.uky.edu/faculty/senate  
  



 

 
 

Office of the Dean 
  College of Agriculture 
  S-123 Agricultural Science Bldg. North 
  Lexington, KY 40546-0091 
  (859) 257-4772 
  Fax: (859) 323-2885 
  www.uky.edu 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:  Hollie Swanson 
   Senate Council Chair 
  

FROM: Scott Smith    

DATE:  November 7, 2011 

RE: Departmental Name and Course Prefix Change 
in the School of Human Environmental Sciences: 
      From Department of Nutrition & Food Science (NFS) to 
      Department of Dietetics & Human Nutrition (DHN) 

A name and course prefix change for the Department of Nutrition & Food Science in the 
College of Agriculture has been approved by vote by the following faculty bodies: 

 Department of NFS faculty: October 14, 2011 unanimous approval 

 COA Ag Faculty Council: October 19, 2011 unanimous approval 

 COA Chairs: October 21, 2011 unanimous approval 

 School of Human Environmental Sciences Faculty:  October 2011, 32-1 in favor 

 COA Graduate Curriculum Committee: October 26, 2011 unanimous approval 

COA Undergraduate Curriculum Committee: October 28, 2011 unanimous  
           approval  
 
The associate deans and I also fully support the change to DHN (note there is no plan 
at this time to change the names of any certificate or degree programs).  

The name and prefix change reflects better that the department offers two 
undergraduate degrees: Human Nutrition, which is a pre-professional preparatory 
program, and Dietetics.  The department also offers a master’s degree in Hospitality 
and Dietetics Administration.  Additionally, the department offers a Dietetic Internship 
and a Coordinated Program, which are professional programs leading to becoming a 
Registered Dietitian.  These are accredited by the Commission on Accreditation for 



Dietetics Education (CADE).  CADE is the accrediting body of the Academy of Nutrition 
and Dietetics (formerly the American Dietetic Association).  

To summarize the department’s programs: 

 Two bachelor’s degrees and one master’s degree awarded under the one CIP 
code – 19.0501 (BS in Human Nutrition – major –Human Nutrition  (HUNU 
major code – BSHN degree code and BS in Dietetics – major-Nutrition & 
Food Science: Dietetics (NFSC major  code – BSD degree code) 

 An MS – with major in Home Economics-Hospitality & Dietetics Administration 
(HEHD major code - MS degree code).   

 There is also a certification only code at the graduate level -CERTE-GS– 
for those students who enter UK at the post-baccalaureate graduate level to 
go into the Dietetics Internship program and are not continuing in the master’s 
program.    

Although food science is a part of the curriculum for all programs in the department, it is 
not the main emphasis, nor is it why students choose these majors. The department 
wants to make a clear distinction between dietetics and human nutrition and the 
Department of Animal & Food Science’s Food Science program.  As a result, the 
department wishes to align their name and course prefixes more closely with the 
Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics and to better reflect the dietetic and human nutrition 
degree awarding capability.  

Supporting documents regarding the departmental vote and other college votes are 
attached. 

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachments  



Addendum: Department of Nutrition and Food Science Course Prefix Change

from Nutrition and Food Science (NFS) to Dietetics and Human Nutrition (DHN)

Current Prefix New Prefix

NFS 101 DHN 101

NFS 212 DHN212

NFS 241 DHN 241

NFS 301 DHN 301

NFS 302 DHN 302

NFS 304 DHN 304

NFS 311 DHN 311

NFS 312 DHN 312

NFS 315 DHN 315

NFS 340 DHN 340

NFS 342 DHN 342

NFS 346 DHN  346

NFS 403 DHN 403

NFS 408G DHN 408G

NFS 474 DHN 474

NFS 475 DHN 475

NFS 480 DHN 480

NFS 510 DHN 510

NFS 512 DHN 512

NFS 514 DHN 514

NFS 515 DHN 515

NFS 516 DHN 516

NFS 517 DHN 517

NFS 518 DHN 518

NFS 591 DHN 591

NFS 603 DHN 603

NFS 607 DHN 607

NFS 610 DHN 610

NFS 620 DHN 620

NFS 630 DHN 630

NFS 640 DHN 640

NFS 646 DHN 646

NFS 648 DHN 648

NFS 690 DHN 690

NFS 694 DHN 694

NFS 704 DHN 704

NFS 748 DHN 748

NFS 768 DHN 768

NFS 770 DHN 770

NFS 772 DHN 772

NFS 781 DHN 781

NFS 782 DHN 782 

NFS 784 DHN 784 

NFS 790 DHN 790 

NFS 800 DHN 800

NFS 808 DHN 808 

NFS 810 DHN 810 

NFS 812 DHN 812 

NFS 814 DHN 814 

NFS 816 DHN 816 



 

 

 

October 14, 2011 

Dr. Grabau, 
 
In light of the name change for the American Dietetic Association, to the Academy of 
Nutrition and Dietetics, the NFS faculty voted unanimously to revisit the previously 
forwarded name change.  As a faculty, we would like to forward the Department of 
Dietetics and Human Nutrition as our new name and new course prefix. The vote 
was 10-0 in favor. Please let me know how to proceed. 
 
Joyfully, 
Sandra 
Sandra Bastin, PhD, RD, LD 
Department Interim Chair 
Extension Professor 
Nutrition and Food Science 
203A Funkhouser 
University of Kentucky 
Lexington, Kentucky 40506-0054 
859-257-3800 (office) 
859-257-3707 (fax) 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

October 19, 2011 

Lisa, 

I have heard from everyone and everyone agreed on the name change. 

Thanks 

Brian Lee, chair 
Ag Faculty Council 

Brian D. Lee, Ph.D. 
Department of Landscape Architecture 
College of Agriculture 
University of Kentucky 
S305 Agriculture Science Building 
1100 Nicholasville Road 
Lexington, Kentucky 40546-0091 
(859) 257-7205 
blee@uky.edu 
http://www.uky.edu/Ag/LA/KLEAR/KLEAR.htm 
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October 21, 2011 
 
Lisa,   
 
The College of Ag Department Chairs unanimously support the name change to 
Dietetics and Human Nutrition.  
 
John Obrycki 
 
 
 
Sent: Monday, October 17, 2011 3:21 PM 
To: COA-CHAIRSDIR-L@LSV.UKY.EDU 
Subject: Vote on departmental name change 
 
Department Chairs, 
 
The faculty in the Department of Nutrition and Food Science have voted unanimously to 
change the name of their Department and course prefix to the Department of Dietetics 
and Human Nutrition. 
 
As part of the review process within the College of Agriculture, Department chairs are 
asked to vote on departmental name changes. 
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October 26, 2011 

Graduate Curriculum Committee—the votes are in from our e-meeting—unanimously in 
favor of both the series of FAM course changes and the departmental name change for 
NFS.  Thanks for your prompt responses. 

Larry J. Grabau 

Associate Dean for Instruction 

Office of Academic Programs 

College of Agriculture 

University of Kentucky 

N6 Ag Sci N 

Lexington, KY  40546-0091 

E-mail:  Larry.Grabau@uky.edu 

Phone:  859-257-3469 

FAX:  859-257-5212 

Web:  www.ca.uky.edu/students 
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October 28, 2011 

Dean Smith 
 
The School of Human Environmental Sciences recently voted to support the name 
change for the Department of Nutrition and Food Science. The proposed name, 
Department of Dietetics and Human Nutrition was supported by 32 members of the 
School. One person opposed the name change.  
 
Let me know if you need additional documentation.  
 
 
Ann Vail 
 
Ann Vail, Ph.D 
Director, School of Human Environmental Sciences University of Kentucky 
 
Sent from my iPad 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

October 28, 2011 
 
Lisa--the Undergraduate Curriculum Committee voted unanimously in favor of the 
department name change this morning.  
With respect, Larry Grabau 
Associate Dean for Instruction 

Office of Academic Programs 

College of Agriculture 

University of Kentucky 

N6 Ag Sci N 

Lexington, KY  40546-0091 

E-mail:  Larry.Grabau@uky.edu 

Phone:  859-257-3469 

FAX:  859-257-5212 

Web:  www.ca.uky.edu/students 
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Associate Deans: 

Dr. Larry Grabau, associate dean for instruction, October 17, Yes  

Dr. Nancy Cox, associate dean for research, October 17, Yes 

Dr. Jimmy Henning, associate dean for extension, October 18, Yes 

  

 

 


